4
Board Meeting April 6, 2011

Page 4

School Board Meeting – April 6, 2011
Regular Session

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL – 7:00 P.M.

ESTABLISH A QUORUM AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE


The Board of School Trustees of the John Glenn School Corporation met in regular session at 7:00 p.m. on April 6, 2011 in the John Glenn Administration Building.  Board members present were Curt Pletcher, Mike Daube, Jeff Johnson, Dennis Holland, Tom McCormick, Bill Groves, and Janice Ryan.  Superintendent, Richard Reese, and nine observers were also in attendance.  The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance led by school board president Jeff Johnson.  
RECOGNITIONS

Tim Davis, Principal of Walkerton Elementary School, congratulated all students that made the third nine-week honor roll and provided the board with a list of those students.  All students and grandparents who participated in, and donated to Riley’s Children Hospital during grandparents’ week were thanked.  A total of $800 was raised by asking grandparents to donate $2 for a picture of them taken with their grandchild(ren).  Mrs. Kara Kaser was recognized for organizing the WES Box Tops Contest.  A total of 17,088 box tops were collected and $1,700 raised.  Third grade was the winning class and the money raised will be used for their field trip.  Mrs. Rosana Balmer was recognized for organizing and sending Valentine’s to veterans at the VA Hospital.  Delaney Patterson was congratulated for winning the fifth grade Spell Down and will represent WES at the Annual Marshal County Spelling Bee held at Argos High School on Monday, May 2, 2011.  Mrs. Deb Mosson was recognized for her efforts in submitting a mini grant application in the fall dealing with astrophysics.  WES did not receive the grant, but did receive the items requested which were as follows:  a hanging mobile of the solar system; a text covering all aspects of the solar system; and a wall mural of the solar system.  The student recyclers were thanked for all their hard work.  Kindergarten Round-Up is on April 7th at WES, the PTA book fair is on April 12th, and the grades 1-3 music concert is on April 21st.  

Janet Carey, Principal of North Liberty Elementary School, asked the board to accept the following donations:  $75 from the Falcon 500 for the Peace Makers to purchase shirts; and $100 from the Falcon 500 for the fourth grade to purchase a Wii.  The NLES Talent Show was a huge success with many parents and grandparents in attendance.  Allie Holland was recognized for organizing the event, the PTO for sponsoring it, and Denise Brooks for the wonderful square dancer show.  Kindergarten Round Up is on April 7th at NLES.  Parents will be registering online in the computer lab, taking a tour of the building, and reviewing important information with staff in the cafeteria.  The Fun Fair will be on April 15th this year at NLES.  Will Groves was thanked for his work securing 25 trees to plant at NLES.  The school board was provided with a list of third nine week honor roll students.

Mark Maudlin, Principal of Urey Middle School, asked the board to accept the following donations:  five $100 gift cards from WalMart in Plymouth for attendance awards; and ten six inch sub coupons from Subway/Dan Chamberlin for attendance awards.  The UMS Jar Wars raised $503 and the money is being donated to the Danny Beem family to assist with medical expenses.  The seventh and eighth grade band was congratulated for their performance at the ISSMA contest.  The band brought home a silver rating.  On April 6th, there will be 33 UMS students inducted into the UMS chapter of the National Junior Honor Society and the school board was provided a list of those students.  Seventh grader, Jeff Stryker, was congratulated for receiving third place out of 120 seventh grade students at the Sate Science Fair.  Jeff also received NOAA’s 2011 Taking the Pulse of the Planet Award, the American Meteorological Society Certificate of Outstanding Achievement for Ability and Creativity in Atmospheric Science, and The United States Air force Certificate of Achievement for an Outstanding Project in Engineering.  The March students of the month are seventh graders Joel Hadden and Samantha Peterson, and eighth graders Leah Kaser and Tim Torres.  

William Morton, Principal of John Glenn High School, asked the board to accept the following donations:  $100 from the Flacon 500 for drama; $100 from the Falcon 500 for the Academic Decathlon; $100 from the Falcon 500 for NHS; $50 from North Liberty Post 1954 for the Scholarship Fund; $30 from Karen Feitz for the Scholarship Fund; $150 from the WES PTA for the Scholarship Fund: $100 from the Flacon 500 for the Scholarship Fund; $25 from Vermillion Systems, Inc. for the Scholarship Fund; $25 from Kerry Knape, DDS for the Scholarship Fund; $50 from Barton Coe Vilamaa Architects for the Scholarship Fund; and $25 from Larson Danielson for the Scholarship Fund.  Jacey Borlik was congratulated for being named the 1st Team All Conference the second year in a row at the Annual Northern State Conference Meeting.  Spring sports have started and are off to a great start with the baseball team winning its first two games.  Two JGHS students have earned national recognition in the Scholastic Art & Writing Awards for 2011.  Senior Seth Baker won a National Gold Medal in painting and Garrett Blad in drawing.  The Spring Choral Concert is on Tuesday, April 12th at 7:30 p.m. in the auditorium and the Spring Instrumental concert is on Tuesday, April 19th at 7:00 p.m. in the gymnasium.  The NHS inductions will be held on April 6th at 7:00 p.m. in the auditorium with 29 new inductees.  Garrett Blad was recognized for being selected as a 2011 Lilly Endowment Community Scholar (St. Joseph County).  Being chosen for this scholarship is a high honor and JGHS is very proud of Garrett’s accomplishment and achievements.  The Lilly Scholarship provides full tuition and fees for four years of undergraduate work and study at an Indiana private or public university college.  Garrett has been accepted at Notre Dame.  
After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Tom McCormick, seconded by Janice Ryan, to approve donations as stated.  The motion was approved by a seven to zero vote.
CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS #1 – 3
1.
Approve Minutes – March 15, 2011 - Regular & Executive Session




  March 19, 2011 – Special Session

2.
Approve Claims – 316 – 467
3.
Approve Personnel Recommendations
Resignations/Retirements

a.
  Val Clauss

,
NLES, Kindergarten Teacher

b.
  Chris Verkler

,
WES, Head Cook

Appointments/Transfers


a.
  Glenda Smith
,
WES, Head Cook

b.
  Kyle Amor

,
JGHS, Head Girls’ Basketball coach

c.
  Jordan Leeper
,
UMS, Head Golf Coach

d.
  Londa Gorzkiewicz
,
UMS, Head Boys’ Track Coach

e.
  Robert Albaugh
,
UMS, Assistant Boys’ Track Coach

f.
  Lacey Dunlap
,
UMS, Head Girls’ Track Coach


g.
  Chris Lawler

,
UMS, Assistant Girls’ Track Coach
After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Mike Daube, seconded by Bill Groves, to approve consent agenda items one through three.  The motion was approved by a seven to zero vote.
NEW BUSINESS
1.
Approve Maternity Leave – Kymberly Groves

Kymberly Groves will return from her maternity leave at the beginning of the 2011-12 school year.  Her projected due date is April 9, 2011.  
After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Tom McCormick, seconded by Dennis Holland, to approve the maternity leave for Kymberly Groves.  The motion was approved by a seven to zero vote.
REPORTS

1.
Superintendent’s Report


The school board discussed an appropriate place to display Joe Lowry’s memorial plaque.  The decision was made to hang it up above the board patron sign-up sheet, facing the school board members.  


The JGHS recognition dinner is on Monday, April 11, 2011 at 6:30 p.m.  The board will be having dinner with several senators and representatives on Wednesday, April 13, 2011 in Indianapolis to discuss school funding inequities.  



The superintendent and school board agreed to cancel the board meeting on April 19, 2011.

2.
Conference Requests

3.
Conference Reports



The school board was provided with a listing of conference requests and reports.
BOARD COMMENTS AND QUESTIONS

The ISBA 2011 Spring Meeting is on May 18, 2011.  
UPCOMING CALENDAR EVENTS
NEXT MEETING DATE:
May 3, 2011
 7:00 p.m.
ADMN
Regular Session
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 7:44 p.m.
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